
The President’s Message
If you were unable to
attend September's
meeting, you missed an
interesting, enlightening
and funny presentation
by Judge Tom Perkins.

His Honor regaled us with many stories of
his experiences working in the judicial
system and assured us that we live in one of
the safest communities in Nevada.  Thanks
to Judge Perkins and to Dave Aymami 1st
VP for this informative and entertaining
evening.

Additionally, we honored one of our
own.....Ray Hoyt (whom we caught totally
by surprise!!) when we presented him with a
beautiful plaque acknowledging his long
term support of and service to IFA.  Some
of his highlighted accomplishments
were..........

– President 1995-96

– Secretary-Treasurer, unprecedented 13
years 1999-2012

– Former Grand Director - 2 years

– Current Grand Director

– Recipient of IFA's Frank J. Smith
Award for 2012 (Most Worthy Secretary).

– Standardized the work routine for all
IFA Chapter Secretaries (Manual Adopted
2012).

Many thanks Ray; your loyalty and
service to IFA is much appreciated by the
entire membership!!

Also, our Past President, Claudia Lowe,
reached out to the membership for support
of the Douglas County Sheriff's annual Safe
Street program which allows children to
enjoy the Halloween experience in a safe
environment.  This event is held at the
CVIC Hall in Minden on Oct 31. Claudia
is requesting monetary donations which will

be used to purchase candy to hand out to
the children.  Casper the Friendly Ghost
will be on the registration table, accepting
donations, at the next meeting!!  Claudia is
also seeking 2 volunteers to work the IFA
booth for 2 hours that day. This is a great
way to have our club get some public
exposure and enjoy the kiddies too.
Contact Claudia at (775)–267–5630 if you
are able to help in any way. 

Thanks to all who attended the
September meeting, it was a special one!!
Remember to PLEASE RSVP – through the
website or to one of the officers listed in the
newsletter.

See you at the Casino Fandango in
Carson City Oct. 18.

Charlene

From the ACTING Secretary-Treasurer
I thought I had written my last column a few
months ago, but it seems like press time for the
October issue is upon us.  The traveling
Nowosads are expected home most any day, but
in order to not hold up this issue, I am being
pressed into service to fill this spot!!

I suppose that there are still some members of our chapter who
have not paid their dues.  Our Chapter bylaws require that
delinquent members be dropped from the rolls if their dues remain
unpaid at the end of September each year.  Since this issue of the
newsletter will most likely not be distributed until after October 1,
delinquent members who wish to be reinstated should contact the
Secretary-Treasurer without delay.  

Those who attended the last dinner meeting at the Carson
Valley Inn may have been surprised to see my smiling face collecting
your money at the door!  The Nowosads are traveling this month;

this trip was in the works before Walt ever agreed to run for office…
I had told him that if he would agree to run, I'd pinch hit for him
during his absence in September.  A deal is a deal!!!  

Finally, I must thank all who had a hand in arranging for the
beautiful plaque presented to me at the September dinner for my
service as your chapter Secretary-Treasurer since 1999.  Being
recognized for one's service can be a humbling experience, and it
definitely put me at a loss for words.  Thanks again to everyone
involved.

Ray
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Vice Presidents’ Stuff
From the 1st Vice President

Hello Footprinters, 

I hope everybody had a great September.  I made
it through my last major Sheriff's Office event for

the summer, Candy Dance.  It appears attendance was up in Genoa,
not only for attendees, but food and craft vendors as well.
Hopefully, this means the economy is improving.  I give my personal
thanks to thank Judge Tom Perkins for being our guest speaker, I
have heard him speak several times now and he always has amusing
stories.  

Our October guest speaker will be Nevada Department of
Wildlife Law Enforcement Officer Rob Buonamici.  Sheriff Pierini
recommended Rob and told me that he gives a great presentation.
Thanks to everyone for another outstanding turnout.  

Our next meeting will be held at the Fandango Casino in Carson
City on October 18, 2012.  Remember, doors open and drinks flow
at 5:30pm.    

David  

From the 2nd Vice President

We had over 50 members and guests in
attendance at our September meeting who
enjoyed hearing Judge Tom Perkin's
presentation.

October 18th we will meet at the Casino Fandango in Carson
City.  Social hour starts at 5:30pm with the meeting coming to order
and dinner at 6:30pm.  Cost will be $15.00 and cocktails are $2.00.

As I requested at the last meeting; I would appreciate any input
from you on possible venue changes for our next year’s meetings.
This is also an opportunity for you to express any concerns you
might have with the food or service provisioning by our current
providors.

Try to bring a guest and a Pot 'O' Gold gift.  Also, remember to
RSVP by the Friday before the October meeting to get your name
entered into the drawing for a free dinner.

See you there.

Joan

Betty Miller (Background) 
Claudia Lowe & Ross Spinner

Ray Hoyt receiving a
special recognition plaque

presented by 
Pres. Charlene Spinner

October
Birthdays

Alice Duvall 5

Doris Svensrud 6

Nadine Nowosad 7

John Coyle 10

Anna Hansen 11

Robert Romer 18

Mike Rhoades 23

Ray Hoyt 31

Happy

Birthda
y

Please call
 YES

or
NO
by 10/11 for
the 10/18
meeting!
Charlene Spinner 267-4901 
Walt Nowosad 267-9099

or RSVP via the IFA #72
website:  

http://cvfootprint.org  



Camille Howard, Kathie
Kasper & Bev Thayer

Ross Spinner & 
Judge Tom Perkins

Paul Howard & Fritz Rubins

Millie Solley & Larna Hoyt

Janet Bryant, Chuck Harris
& Ed Bryant

Bobbie & Hank HetzelMarjorie Runyon & Pat Gray Brad & Pat Sikes

Joan McDonnell &
Allison Joffee

Judge Tom Perkins 
Pres. Charlene Spinner &
1st V.P. David Aymami
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IFA, Carson Valley Chapter #72
P.O. Box 2242
Minden, NV 89423

To:

CHAPTER PAST PRESIDENTS

1991-92 Bill Depew, Charter
1992-93 Doug Tucker
1993-94 Eston “Red” Baker

deceased
1994-95 Bill Shay
1995-96 Ray Hoyt
1996-97 Lon A. Curtis,

deceased
1997-98 Elza Turkington,

deceased
1998-99 Bob Minton
1999-00 Rodney Snead
2000-01 Fred Hersey
2001-02 Clay Hill
2002-03 Grady Goodwin,

deceased
2003-04 Dorman Dane
2004-06 Phil Kasper
2006-08 Larry Gray
2008-10    Claudia Lowe
2010-12 Bayan Lewis

INTERNATIONAL FOOTPRINT ASSOCIATION
CARSONVALLEY CHAPTER #72, INC.

BOARD OF DIRECTORS
President                                  Charlene Spinner                                267-4901
1st Vice President                       David Aymami  720-1434
2nd Vice President                      Joan McDonnell 450-9053
Secretary-Treasurer                     Walter Nowosad                                 267-9099
Sergeant-at-Arms                       Patricia Dorrance     720-7000
Immediate Past President              Bayan Lewis 782-8068
Grand Director                           Ray Hoyt 267-4355
3 Year Director Ron Pierini 267-0602
3 Year Director Claudia Lowe 267-5630
3 Year Director Larry Gray 783-9759
2 Year Director                            Phil Kasper 782-5385
1 Year Director                            Betty Miller 782-7935

BOARD APPOINTMENTS
Newsletter Editor                         Larry Gray 783-9759
Chapter Webmaster                      Don McRoberts 267-0025

Visit our chapter on the web at www.cvfootprint.org
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